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Executive Director’s Message

business is vitally important for SME outbound agents to out-

shine their rivals among fierce competition. To help members
hone such an ability, the TIC has applied for subsidy from the SME
Development Fund and commissioned the Hong Kong Productivity
Council to conduct a survey study, which has been completed now.
The survey findings were announced at the seminar on “turning ser-
vice innovation into business opportunities” held in late March, to be
followed by another one in mid-April. The survey report will be sent to
all members later for reference.

Starting from 1 July this year, the e-levy system will replace all
franking machines (see Circular C1768). Since its official launch
in June last year, 44% of those members who need to make levy
payments have already been ready to use the e-levy system, and
more than 1,000 people from 400 members have joined the training
workshops. The TIC has recruited more manpower to help members
switch to the new system.

In this year's government budget, it is proposed that additional
funding should be allocated to the TIC in stages in order for it to
promote “Belt and Road” and “Greater Bay Area” tourism (see
“Council Bulletin”). The TIC is most encouraged and will work out
with the Government details of how to make use of the funding.
Besides, the Development Fund for the Travel Industry, financed
and established by the Airport Authority, will soon allow the eight
Association Members to apply for subsidy for their eligible promo-
tional activities.

In the global context, the tourism industry has emerged as
an unexpectedly successful industry in recent years, bringing
enormous opportunities to many countries and places. Neverthe-
less, the tourism industry, just like any other industries, has its
advantages and disadvantages, and how to make its advantages
outweigh the disadvantages is the million-dollar question that
needs to be answered, not by government officials alone, but by
each member of the tourism industry and even each citizen of the
community. All of them must mull it over together and think up an
answer together. Let’'s hope Hong Kong can also come up with its
own answer soon. (il
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